EDITORIAL.

Without the assistance of an informal group of suppliers of information about current developments in African bibliography and research, the sections of the journal recording past and forthcoming meetings and new publications in the African field would be but a fraction of their present size and the editor would like to acknowledge with thanks the help received from, in particular, Pat Larby, Jeff Crisp and Moore Crossey. The editor is keen to extend his circle of correspondents and would particularly welcome news of Africanist research in progress in the UK or elsewhere. Would those at present engaged in research projects please complete the proforma included at the end of this issue and return it to me.

Harry Hannam